vgw Public Comment Form

PROGRAM

Name:*  Ali Sharbat, PhD, PE Organization*: cal Poly Pomona
Email*:  sharbat@cpp.edu Phone*: 9098692175
Meeting: LLAR WASC June 24, 2025 Date: 6/19/2025

O LA County Public Works may contact me for clarification about my comments
*Per Brown Act, completing this information is optional. At a minimum, please include an identifier so that you
may be called upon to speak.

Phone participants and the public are encouraged to submit public comments (or a request to make a public
comment) to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov. All public comments will become part of the official record.

Please complete this form and email to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov by at least 5:00pm the day prior to
the meeting with the following subject line: “Public Comment: [Watershed Area] [Meeting Date]”

(ex. “Public Comment: USGR 4/8/20”).
Comments

| am writing to express my strong support for the re-selection of Tara Dales of S. Groner
Associates (SGA) as the Lower LA River Watershed Coordinator.

In FY 2024-2025, | submitted an application to the Watershed Area Steering Committee (WASC)
for a Scientific Study titled “Identifying Best Practices for Maintaining Stormwater Drywell
Capacity”. With support from the WASC, the study was successfully funded.

Throughout the application presentation process, Tara Dales, in her role as the current
Watershed Coordinator, provided valuable feedback as | prepared to present the study to the
WASC. Her insights helped strengthen the communication and alignment of my study with the
program’s goals.

As a Professor of Civil Engineering at California State Polytechnic University, Pomona, | am also
deeply committed to student engagement and workforce development. Tara supported this
aspect of my study by delivering an educational presentation in 2024 on stormwater
management and the Safe Clean Water Program to my undergraduate students enrolled in
“Introduction to Environmental Engineering.” Her presentation helped connect students to
real-world applications of stormwater principles.

Tara’s knowledge of the Safe Clean Water Program, responsiveness, and commitment to public
education make her an excellent Watershed Coordinator, and | fully support her re-selection.

To review the guidance documents and for more information, visit www.SafeCleanWaterLA.org
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PROGRAM

Name:*  Dustin Herrmann Organization*: TreePeople
Email*: dherrmann@treepeople.org Phone*: (530) 902-9105
Meeting: LLAR WASC Meeting Date: 6/24/2025

O LA County Public Works may contact me for clarification about my comments
*Per Brown Act, completing this information is optional. At a minimum, please include an identifier so that you
may be called upon to speak.

Phone participants and the public are encouraged to submit public comments (or a request to make a public
comment) to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov. All public comments will become part of the official record.

Please complete this form and email to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov by at least 5:00pm the day prior to
the meeting with the following subject line: “Public Comment: [Watershed Area] [Meeting Date]”

(ex. “Public Comment: USGR 4/8/20”).
Comments

Dear LLAR WASC Members:

Thank you for your service to the LLAR watershed and LA County. | write in support of
re-appointing Tara Dales as you all consider who shall fill your Watershed Coordinator role over
the upcoming term. | have engaged with many watershed coordinators as a project developer for
multiple funded SCWP projects. While most interactions with watershed coordinators have been
effective, Tara has been uniquely effective in representing and advocating for the LLAR WASC
and its priorities. She conveys an authentic interest and deep knowledge of the LLAR watershed
and achieving its goals through outreach, inclusion, and dialogue.

Two specific points of interaction with Tara stand out. First, as | was considering proposing the
scientific study Groundtruth, currently funded in the LLAR watershed, it was conversations with
Tara that were both convincing that the LLAR would be a strong WASC to bring it to and guiding
of the developing study to make it well-aligned with serving the major objectives of the watershed
by better addressing identified gaps.

Second, and most recently, the study hit a major roadblock in getting access to suitable field
locations. Following up from a proactive email from Tara asking how the project was going, she
quickly made important connections to facilitate movement around the roadblock with success!

Sincerely,
Dustin Herrmann

To review the guidance documents and for more information, visit www.SafeCleanWaterLA.org
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Name:*  Andrew Gray Organization*:  university of California, Riverside
Email*:  agray@ucr.edu Phone*: 503-338-8307
Meeting: LLAR WASC Date: 6/24/2025

O LA County Public Works may contact me for clarification about my comments
*Per Brown Act, completing this information is optional. At a minimum, please include an identifier so that you
may be called upon to speak.

Phone participants and the public are encouraged to submit public comments (or a request to make a public
comment) to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov. All public comments will become part of the official record.

Please complete this form and email to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov by at least 5:00pm the day prior to
the meeting with the following subject line: “Public Comment: [Watershed Area] [Meeting Date]”

(ex. “Public Comment: USGR 4/8/20”).
Comments

To the LLAR WASC,

Tara Dales from S. Groner Associates has been a collaborative and proactive watershed
coordinator in helping advance my Safe, Clean Water Program-funded scientific study on
‘Microplastics in LA County Stormwater’. From offering to share our findings with the broader
community to identifying aligned funding opportunities, Tara has consistently demonstrated
initiative and follow-through.

She provided a letter of support for a grant proposal we submitted to the Foundation for
Chemistry Research Initiatives, which aims to complement our SCWP-funded study. She also
shared another relevant funding opportunity with us, further reflecting her commitment to
supporting long-term project success. With her support, we are currently exploring the possibility
of hosting an educational site visit at the LA River to raise awareness about our research
methods and findings.

Given Tara’s meaningful engagement with my study, | strongly support her continued role as the
Lower LA River Watershed Coordinator.

Sincerely,
Andrew Gray
Associate Professor, Department of Environmental Sciences, University of California, Riverside

To review the guidance documents and for more information, visit www.SafeCleanWaterLA.org
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In FY 2024–2025, I submitted an application to the Watershed Area Steering Committee (WASC) for a Scientific Study titled “Identifying Best Practices for Maintaining Stormwater Drywell Capacity”. With support from the WASC, the study was successfully funded.

Throughout the application presentation process, Tara Dales, in her role as the current Watershed Coordinator, provided valuable feedback as I prepared to present the study to the WASC. Her insights helped strengthen the communication and alignment of my study with the program’s goals.

As a Professor of Civil Engineering at California State Polytechnic University, Pomona, I am also deeply committed to student engagement and workforce development. Tara supported this aspect of my study by delivering an educational presentation in 2024 on stormwater management and the Safe Clean Water Program to my undergraduate students enrolled in “Introduction to Environmental Engineering.” Her presentation helped connect students to real-world applications of stormwater principles.

Tara’s knowledge of the Safe Clean Water Program, responsiveness, and commitment to public education make her an excellent Watershed Coordinator, and I fully support her re-selection.



